Minute


DUMFRIES ICE BOWL CURLING ASSOCIATION

MEETING: 8th February 2011
Present: Fiona Hardie, Mike Baird, Robert Sommerville, David Hardie, Billy Green, John Graham, Alex Bryden, Andy McLean, Andrew Whyte, Ruariadh Whyte, Counillor McKie, Derek Archibald
Apologies: Alex Dickson, Hazel Wales, Robert Sommerville, Eleanor Haining
Chair – Fiona Hardie

Minutes: Graham Sloan

	Item
	Action

	2. Minutes of previous meeting
A.McLean stated that he would also look to set up the curlings cool programme levy to a monthly payment.
Should read

A.McLean stated that he would look in to setting up the curlings cool programme levy to a monthly payment for next season.

All other minutes were accepted as accurate

3. Matters Arising

David Hardie pointed out that there was a lot of dirt on the ice and the ice pad looked dirty in general.
Derek Archibald explained that some cleaning equipment needed repairs and measures had been taken to fix this.  There was also going to be a complete overhaul of the cleaning procedures and it was hoped that this would resolve the cleanliness of the facility.

David Hardie suggested that some form of barrier could be put in place to try and direct traffic with outdoor shows to the changing facilities or seating without encroaching on the playing surface.  A Chain barrier would allow flexibility.
Graham Sloan suggested Hot Mopping the Ice behind the hacks on the completion of the last session and then cutting the ice behind the hacks to following morning would also help to make the Ice Pad look cleaner.  GS also suggested that filtered water would provide a better playing surface and a cleaner ice surface and asked if this could be looked into.

4. Council Business
Derek Archibald reported to the committee that he was having constant discussions with the Architects regarding the finishing touches for the Changing Rooms and Ice Hall and other items on the snagging list.  The facility was in a 12month guarantee position and all works had to go through the architect which was causing delays.  Derek thanked the committee for being patient and hoped to have the tasks completed for the 31st March which had been highlighted as the official opening for the Dedicated Curling Hall.  

Fiona Hardie requested that DIBCA members be present during the works or to point out where the best place for items to be positioned would be from a curlers point of view.  This was agreed.
John Graham raised concerns over curlers hanging jackets and hand bags on the New Scoreboards as he felt this would cause significant damage as the hooks were not weight bearing.  This would be monitored closely.

Ruariadh Whyte asked for hooks to be added to the scoreboards for hanging blank ends.

The committee were informed that the Convenor was looking for an official opening and that it had been agreed with the facility and DIBCA that the Finals Night would be the best opportunity to hold such an event.  This would be on the 31st March.  Official invites would be sent to funding partners, governing bodies and DIBCA members.  It was also agreed that an invitation should be extended to the President of Lockerbie Ice Rink and Stranraer Ice Rink.  Andy McLean asked DIBCA to provided contact details so he could send out the invitations.

Andrew Whyte raised concerns over rumours that had been going around relating to the current Ice Staff looking for new jobs.  Andrew stressed that it was essential to the development of curling at Dumfries Ice Bowl that the Ice Staff were experienced, motivated and able to produce ice to a high standard.  The majority of reports on the ice had been positive since the Current Ice Staff had taken it upon themselves to attend the Ice Tech Course held by the World Curling Federation in Fussen.  The committee hoped that all would be done to retain these members of staff as there experience, knowledge and technical ability would be very difficult to replace.

Derek Archibald responded by saying that all members of staff were very valuable and important to the facility.  He hoped that the new staffing structure that he had proposed would alleviate all concerns and add some stability to the uncertain times over the past few years.

The committee would write to Justin Tracey to raise there concerns officially.

5.  RCCC

No Report 
6. Competitions
Club Championship had started.  Mixed Pairs draw had been sent out.  Rivendell Points Championship would be played on the 10th March.  W.Halliday Trophy would be played at Dumfries on the 16th March.
7. Ladies Section
No Report
8. Coaching & Development. 

Andy McLean reported that that Sports Council had approved £500 grant for Performance Coaching.
Dumfries Ice Bowl had secured the Skills Award Challenge Trophy for next season from the Royal Club to be held on 26th November.

Rhona Martin would be looking to bring Regional & National training sessions to the Ice Bowl again next season.

The Secondary Schools programme had seen a 400% increase on last season.  The Secondary Schools had been offered a final festival on the 25th March.
It was hoped that some of the teachers could be targeted for next season to ensure the programme would remain a success without such a demand on the current coaches.

A Family Curl session was currently being ironed out and then advertised with a Kids go free option included.

9. Treasures Report
This report relates to the interim accounts prepared with today’s date. 

On the income side it can be seen that there is still some money to be received from our sponsors and I would like assistance from the committee to obtain the rest of the sponsorship. At present the Club Championship remains without a sponsor and there are opportunities for local businesses to take part in this competition. 

Grants have been received from the Big Lottery Fund and from the Royal Club and some of this has already been paid out for equipment and training. 

Ice Levies have been received – the balance outstanding from last season and for the first three months of the current season. The levy income for October was less than in previous years due to the season starting late but the income for November was also much less than expected. Indeed, we collected less than 50% of the levy that could have been received. I am unsure as to the reasons for this but it may be that a lot of the increase in ice use is by junior players and historically we have collected no levy on these games. It may be time to address this issue and apply a smaller pro-rata levy to junior games. It is also important to remind curling clubs that if ice is booked through the DIBCA contract that neither DIBCA nor the Icebowl can absorb the cost of cancelled ice and we hope that the clubs reschedule the games where possible. 

The ice levy was devised to provide a certain level of income for a specified purpose and unfortunately we still do not receive enough to meet the target – I would therefore like to propose that the committee consider another 5p increase in the player levy for the coming season i.e. from 20p to 25p per player per game from 1st April and I hope to finalise this decision at the March meeting. 

On the expenditure side we have paid our full commitment to the Development Officers post but this amount is due to be payable again in October 2011 so we must take steps to build our funds up to cover the cost. 

As the end of season is approaching I would ask the committee to give thought to further fundraising at the presentation night on 1st April. We held a successful raffle last year and it is certainly worth repeating. 

Accounts Attached
10. A.O.C.B
Fiona Hardie read out a thank you letter received from Eleanor Haining for the flowers she receieved for her contributions to Curling at the Ice Bowl before retiring from the Council.
David Hardie informed the committee that Brogan Fuels would be interested in sponsoring and event and would contact them regarding the Club Championship.

Date of next meeting – 

8th March 7pm Dumfries Ice Bowl

	CF




